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Service Change Notice 23-98 
National Weather Service Headquarters Silver Spring MD 
110 PM EDT Fri Oct 6 2023 
 
TO:      Subscribers: 
         -NOAA Weather Wire Service 
         -Emergency Managers Weather Information Network 
         -NOAAPort 
         Other NWS Partners and Employees 
 
FROM:    Dr. Stephen Bieda, Chief  
         Severe, Fire, Public, and Winter Weather Services 
 
         John Guiney 
         Eastern Region Headquarters 
         Chief, Meteorological Services Division 
 
SUBJECT: Discontinuation of the Experimental Days 3-7 Winter Storm Threat  
         Index from NWS Weather Forecast Offices (WFOs) 
         Baltimore/Washington DC, State College, PA, and Wakefield, VA 
         on or about November 6, 2023 
 
The NWS will be discontinuing the Experimental Days 3-7 Winter Storm 
Threat Index WFOs Baltimore/Washington DC, State College, PA, and 
Wakefield, VA on or about November 6, 2023. As a result of internal and 
external feedback, as well as an effort to consolidate NWS winter threat 
information products currently available to the public, this experimental 
product will be discontinued. 
 
Although this experimental product will be discontinued, the Probabilistic 
Winter Storm Severity Index (WSSI-P) is available for the full Days 1-7 
time period over the entire contiguous United States. WSSI-P provides 
information regarding the likelihood of experiencing severe winter storm 
impacts. The WSSI-P product is available at the link below: 
 
https://www.wpc.ncep.noaa.gov/wwd/wssi/prob_wssi.php 
 
If you have questions, please contact: 
 
John Guiney, Chief Meteorological Services Division 
NWS Eastern Region Headquarters 
Telephone: 631-244-0121 
Email: John.Guiney@noaa.gov 
 
Michael Muccilli    
Acting Winter Weather Program Manager 
NWS - Analyze, Forecast, and Support Office, Forecast Services Division 
NWS Headquarters - Silver Spring, MD  
Michael.Muccilli@noaa.gov 
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National Public Information Statements are online at: 
 
https://www.weather.gov/notification/ 
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